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Hi, following our telephone call this afternoon, can you please forward my comments on the planning application 18/10482/F.

This appears to be a duplication of a previous planning application earlier in the year, as such my comments are similar to those raised this that time.

I live in the Coach House, Southside and this is directly opposite the site. I object to the proposed 6 houses on this site because of safety relating to pedestrian and vehicular access from the site.

In the original submission a speed and vehicle usage survey was carried out in December 2017 during a time of every cold and snowy conditions. The survey was supposed to be for 7 days but the system malfunctioned for approximately 36 hours. I enclose a photograph of the second snowfall.
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This survey, despite the atrocious weather conditions and the ridiculous conclusions supporting the proposal, still demonstrated that vehicles travelling east and west bound regularly exceeded the 30 mph speed limit passing the proposed vehicle access point and also approaching the proposed pedestrian crossing point, which is completely blind with vehicles entering the village.

I walk my dogs across the back fields and from a safety point of view I never turn towards the proposed pedestrian crossing point because it is far to dangerous. There isn’t a recognised footpath from the Cherry Trees property until you are past the Red Lion public House.
I always turn right away from the proposed pedestrian crossing, heading to leave the village and access the back fields from the side of the telephone exchange. With the proposed pedestrian crossing from the site there isn’t any view of vehicles coming into the village to the crossing point. If the application stays at 6 houses, an alternative was shown by the developers in June 2018 to the village council for 12 properties, then children walking to the village to collect the school buses would have to use this route and there isn’t a recognised pavement or safe area to cross. The traffic usage from the survey for around 8 am has this as a very busy time with potentially 6 - 10? children heading to school for 6 proposed properties to 12 - 20? children if the application should be changed to 12 properties

The vehicle entry to the site with vehicles leaving the village is also very dangerous, particularly when vehicles are leaving the site and turning towards the village and if this is approved the access for heavy trucks delivering goods during the construction phase with slowly manoeuvring trucks into and out of the site would be very dangerous.

I believe that this proposal be rejected on the basis that it is far to dangerous for persons and vehicles to access the site. A similar proposal was rejected some 5 or so years ago on safety grounds and the situation is no different today.

Yours sincerely

Arthur Sinclair

